
First Presbyterian Preschool

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Thank you for the time to tell you about our little preschool and our Friends of the Preschool Campaign.



Introduction

• We joined the FPP family in 
August of 2019. 

• Joined the Board of 
Directors September 2019.

• President of the Board of 
Directors since the 2020-
2021 academic year.

• Zach graduated VPK last 
year!
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One of the most shocking things about my first meeting was the budget. I left the first meeting thinking, “How is this preschool still open?”  Yes, we’re a non-profit, but the budget really put things in perspective. We were barely hanging on. How were we going to support the mission of the preschool and provide for our teachers?

As a parent, I knew I wanted others to experience what Zach was experiencing – a loving, nurturing academic environment where he could be himself. They fed his curiosity and challenged his bright mind. They targeted his areas that still needed work like social and emotional development. They showered him with fun activities that kept him thinking and wanting more. 

Everyone needed that. I wanted more families to experience that greatness.

I was determined to guide the board so that we could support our teachers and continue to offer the wonderfulness that is FPP to more families.



Introduction

Preschool Director
• Seventeen years at First 

Presbyterian Preschool
• VPK Teacher 14 years

• Director 3 years

Preschool Board President
• We joined the FPP family in 

August of 2019 and joined 
the Board in September. 

• President since the 20-21.

• Zach graduated VPK last 
year!



Our Story
• At First Presbyterian Preschool 

(FPP), 

• We are a play-based preschool.

• There are two teachers in every 
classroom.

• We serve students ages 2-5 in three 
classrooms.
• Ages 2-3 – T.C. Bears

• Ages 3-4 – Busy Bees

• Ages 4-5 - VPK 
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First Presbyterian Preschool provides a safe, nurturing environment for young children of diverse economic, racial, and religious backgrounds. 

We are a play-based preschool. We believe that learning is an interactive process and that young children learn more effectively through concrete, play-oriented activities.

Our preschool is small with most revenue generated from tuition. The primary expenses are salaries and benefits for our mighty team of six teachers and one director. 

We are fortunate to have the support of First Presbyterian Church.  Our preschool, although separate organizations, is in the church building. This means we don’t have the overhead expenses of other facilities such as a lease/mortgage and building maintenance. 
�



First Presbyterian

First Presbyterian Preschool
• The preschool and church 

separate entities.

• The preschool is governed 
by a Board of Directors.

• The preschool has bylaws 
and policy guidelines.

First Presbyterian Church
• The preschool and church 

have a close relationship. 

• The church provides in-kind 
use of space, electricity, and 
structural building 
maintenance.

• Both entities are responsible 
for safety. 



Security
• Monitoring security cameras 

• Director, Church Administrator

• Monitoring visitor entry 

• Sharing our safety and child protection policies 
• Fire drills, weather alerts, and lock downs

• Communicate with each other in the event of an emergency 
or potential threat.

• Church staff and members must notify director before 
entering the preschool.
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Being careful of who we let enter the building



FPP’s 
Mission
Our mission is to 
offer a quality 
education to a 
diverse group of 
students.

FPP is one of the 
only preschools 
participating in the 
Florida School 
Readiness Program.

83% of FPP VPK 
students 
experienced 
learning gains.
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We welcome all families at FPP. We are committed to our mission to offering a quality education to a diverse group of students. 
Our preschool is one block from the CK Steele main bus terminal making it accessible to many families.
We are a safe, secure facility across from a federal courthouse and two blocks away from a fire station. 
We are proud to participate in the Florida School Readiness Program.
Our students are showing great progress with 83% showing learning gains.
Students enter to classroom centers with a variety of activities everyday. 




Preschool Funding
• Our preschool is small with 

most revenue generated from 
tuition. 
• 90% of funds generated go 

toward staff salaries and 
benefits.

• There are two Friends of the 
Preschool campaigns each year 
with one, the Belinda Kelly 
Fund, specifically for student 
scholarships.

• There are some targeted grant 
opportunities.



Back-to-School 
Drive
• Many thanks to the First 

Presbyterian Women for 
monetary donations 
collected at the beginning of 
the school year! 

• The donations and the small 
supply fee from parents 
allow us to purchase the 
consumable supplies needed 
for the year.

• Ex. pencils, crayons, markers, 
construction paper, glue, 
scissors, craft materials



Our Need 
• We want to offer consistent 

full and partial scholarships to 
10 families.

• We need more educational 
equipment and curriculum 
materials.

• We need to increase safety on 
the playground and update  
the turf.

• We need continued support  
with fundraisers. 



Student Scholarships
• We are proud to be a Mission 

Partner and would love to see 
the role expanded through 
sponsorship of families needing 
assistance.

• We need and would like to 
offer consistent, month-to-
month assistance.

• Full – One to two families 
need full tuition assistance.
• Approximately $880 a month

• Partial – Three to four 
families need partial tuition 
assistance.
• $350-$400 a month

• VPK Summer – Five to seven 
families stop attending because 
they cannot afford the 
additional amount during the 
summer. 
• $205 a month
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The Director is only able to offer some tuition assistance with the Belinda Kelly scholarship fund. The Director currently uses this fund for hardships, but it is not enough to provide consistent support.
This would be a total of $2480 a month with an additional $1435 in June and July.




Equipment 
and 
Curriculum 
Materials
Students love 
manipulatives, 
educational games, 
and other materials 
that make learning 
fun!

VPK students are 
tested quarterly on 
computers. We 
need computers in 
every classroom to 
prepare them 
earlier.
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We can share specific items in an Amazon wish list.




Playground Upgrades

• With super fun structures, a 
huge sand box, and outdoor 
seating, FPP’s playground is 
one of the best!

• A fence covering would 
provide an extra layer of 
security and privacy.

• Increased shading with a 
canopy and turf 
maintenance are needed.



Continued Support &
Friends of the 

Preschool 
• Continued support of 

fundraisers is appreciated. 

• The next Friends of the 
Preschool campaign is 
approaching.

• We appreciate support during 
restaurant share nights and 
with the sell of items.

• Ex. Lucky Goat coffee fundraiser 
in May.

• You may become a Friend of 
the Preschool  and encourage 
others to join. 

https://firstprespreschool.net/contributions.html



Questions

• What questions do 
you have?

• What are your 
ideas on increasing 
engagement with 
the Preschool, if 
desired.



Thank You
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Thank you. The families of FPP are grateful for your attentiveness, your thoughtfulness, and generosity. 


	First Presbyterian Preschool
	Introduction
	Introduction
	Our Story
	First Presbyterian
	Security
	FPP’s Mission
	Preschool Funding
	Back-to-School Drive
	Our Need 
	Student Scholarships
	Equipment and Curriculum Materials
	Playground Upgrades
	Continued Support &�Friends of the Preschool 
	Questions
	Thank You

